
From: Choi Kuen Fan 

To:   Research Director, Health, Communities, Disability Services and Domestic and Family 
Violence Prevention Committee 

Re: Abortion Law Reform 

Date: June 30, 2016 

 

I write this in order to object the proposed reform that is not fair to all the unborn babies to be 
aborted without giving a right to live.  We are all human beings and we were all born from a womb.  
Please imagine if we were one of those aborted babies, we wouldn’t have made it to this world.  
Babies, not fetus, as they will grow into human beings and we all know they are alive, people use 
this term ‘fetus’ to give them excuses to kill.  Killing babies who can’t do anything for themselves, 
who are helpless is in a sense worse than murder.   Look at the animals, they look after and protect 
their babies well without even thinking to harm their little ones.  Look at our society, if someone kills 
a new born animal, he/she will be charged.  Should human babies are killed be acceptable?  In 
addition, it is a horrific procedure to terminate a pregnancy.  If we feel for the animals, (e.g. cats and 
dogs) how much more should we feel for the human beings?  

I urge the government to provide alternative choices to pregnant women (if they wish to abort their 
babies) in order to preserve lives.   There are a large number of people who wishes to adopt children 
but the law make it very difficult.  Should there be a reform of Adoption Law?  What women are 
really looking for is ongoing support, love and care from the government, friends, families and 
people around them.  They don’t need to suffer the guilt of abortion because not choosing to abort 
sets them free.  Let the God-given little babies live please!   We all have a right to live and the 
unborn babies are not guilty in their mothers’ wombs.   
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